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Investment Policy 

The purpose of the Investment Policy is to formulate a framework for the prudent investment of 

Council funds and will be the Council’s Investment Strategy.  

The Local Government Act 2003 s12 (b) states that a Parish Council has the power to invest for the 

purpose of the prudent management of its financial affairs.  Under the same act the Department for 

Communities and Local Government (DCLG) issued guidance on Local Government Investments in 

April 2010 which states that where a Parish Council expects its investments at any time during a 

financial year to exceed £10,000 but not exceed £500,000, it should decide on a strategy or guidance 

for the financial year.  This guidance can be reviewed within that financial year. 

The primary concern shall be security and liquidity of public money and any decision on investment 

income and yield will only be considered when the prudential objectives are satisfied. 

All Investments will be in sterling and should not exceed one year unless the funds are to be used for 

capital projects. 

The following factors should be considered 

a) Security of funds is paramount1  

b) Ensuring that there are adequate funds available for working capital2 

c) Short term money market rates vary therefore the Council should seek a higher return only 

where the credit risk is acceptable 

The Council is able to invest funds into suitable bank accounts up to the limit covered by the 

Financial Services Compensation Scheme (FSCS) or to invest up to a maximum aggregate total of 

£100,000 in regulated funds with a credit rating of AAA. 

Market conditions for investing funds are constantly changing and need to be regularly reviewed in 

light of this and should be a constant item on the Finance Committee agenda.  Finance Committee 

members should therefore undertake to keep themselves informed of trends and investment news 

and be aware of credit ratings when making decisions.  The Finance Committee has the authority to 

invest funds on behalf of Speldhurst Parish Council (SPC). 

The policy will be reviewed for adoption at a minimum of once every three years by Full Council at 

the March Meeting so that it is in place for the following financial year.  
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1 Since May 2015 Parish Councils are now covered by the Government Financial Services Compensation 

Scheme (FSCS) guarantee of up to £85,000* per Banking group (*from Jan 2017).  

2 At present SPC has about £215,000 in four accounts (as at 27th September 2024) 

Unity Trust (working capital)   £32,154 

Cambridge Building Society   £27,440 

Hampshire Trust Bank    £86,184 

Nationwide BS     £58,441 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


